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Summer 2022

Hello Everyone, 
Well, we have had another fun packed term here at St James’.  We have managed to have lots 
of events run alongside our learning.  The children have made some fabulous progress and we 
are all very proud of them  We are now all looking forward to the summer break to recharge 
ready for September.  We wish our Yr 6s the best of luck as they start on their new journey at 
High School.  For all of the children staying with us, I include a list of the classes and the staff 
members that will be working in there. Miss Sanders will be leaving us, we wish her the best of 
luck in her new job, Mrs Burgess will be joining us and teaching Year 4. We also have Miss 
Gibbons, Miss Bridges and Mrs Colyer starting with us in Year 5, Year 2 and Nursery.
• Nursery – Mrs Corbally, Mrs Skinner, Mrs Adamson and Mrs Colyer
• Rec – Miss Sears and Miss Cooney
• Yr1 – Mrs Gonzalez and Miss Davidson
• Yr2 – Mrs Simms, Mrs Heald, Miss Meagher and Miss Bridges
• Yr3 – Miss Lawson and Mrs Ainsworth
• Yr4 – Mrs Burgess and Mrs Williamson
• Yr5 – Miss Ainsworth, Mrs Mountain and Miss Gibbons
• Yr 6 – Mrs Thompson and Mrs Vaja
• Mrs Davis will be covering PPA and Management time in Year 1, 3 and 5. 
• Junior Jam will be covering the remaining PPA time for all staff on a Tuesday - please wear 

PE kit that day. 
• Bolton Music Services will be working with Year 2 and Progressive sports will be back next 

year too.
• We hope that you all have a wonderful summer holiday and we look forward to seeing you 

again in September

Church
This term we have welcomed Rev. Kev and his family to our 
parish. He has been a regular in school taking part in RE 
lessons, leading weekly worship and welcoming us to church. 
Rev. Kev and his daughter also took part in our aim high day, 
which was wonderful and inspiring to all involved. This term has 
been a wonderful start to school and church working closely 
together, which I know will continue to grow next year. Church 
are running a summer club in the holidays and will welcome all to 
go along. The club is on - Mondays and Wednesdays, 10am 
-2pm throughout August, starting on the 8th.

Summer Club-
Miss Evans and Miss Sears will be running a free 
summer club on the following days in the holidays-
16th, 18th, 23rd and 25th August. These will be split 
sessions, morning 10am - 12pm and then 1pm - 3pm. 
They will send out further details on how to book on, 
but there will be lots of fun activities to join in with.

Final Note –
A huge thank you for your continued support! The summer 
bbq was a huge success thanks to everyone who attended.  
We managed to raise over £600, which will go towards 
improving our library. Miss Earp retires this year, I know you 
will join me in saying a huge thank you to her for her 
tireless hard work over the last decade. She will be greatly 
missed by us all, but we wish her all the happiness in the 
world for the start of the next chapter in her life. I know 
many of you now have met Miss Evans who will be taking 
over from Miss Earp and I know that she will be a wonderful 
addition to our St James’ family.

Dates-
School open 8.55am - Monday 5th September (no 
breakfast club first week back).
Bible day - come dressed as you favourite bible character 
- Thursday 8th September
Breakfast club starts - 12th September - book on as per 
last year.
School photos - 14th September


